The Secretary, 

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology

and the Arts Reference Committee.

Parliament House

Canberra

ACT 2600

Dear Sir/Madam

I represent the Stradbroke Island Management Organisation (SIMO). We were formed 25 years age to stop a bridge from the mainland to our Island. We now deal in issues which threatened our unique coastal ecosystems and our wildlife.

Three major concerns are the foxes which prey on our small marsupials, lizards and turtle eggs, the feral cats which hunt small birds and lizards and the huge problem of weeds on our headland reserve.

We are lucky to have a Headland Reserve which acts as a buffer between the beaches and the township. Our Organisation was granted some Coastcare funds to do surveys and studies on the Reserve for a Management Plan. 99 invasive weed species were identified, which includes some of the most serious environmental weeds on the subtropical coast. Specifically the Reserve has infestations of species acknowledged as problems of either control or eradication. Two species which have taken over the headland are Asparagus densiflorus and Gloriosa superba.
We urgently need help in the way of people power to start eradicating and controlling these species or our million dollar tourist industry which focuses on the ‘Islands natural beauty’ will become a sham.

Foxes are now around the townships and the beaches. We had one turtle nest disturbed last season by foxes eating the eggs. Foxes and feral cats and dogs have also been responsible for hunting into extinction the last remaining mutton bird nesting site on Camel headland.
We have begun talks with Department of Natural Resources to begin a fox eradication program, with community volunteers to monitor and trap. We should begin trials in the next few months. Being an island we are in a situation were we may have the possibility of eradicating from the whole island, but it will take many years of man power and 

patience.

In our situation we are continually petitioning Council and government bodies to help control these weeds and feral animals to no avail. Funding and people should be made available to create management plans and work opportunities to help protect our coasts and beaches for future enjoyment.

Thank you

Jennie Truman

President SIMO

Point Lookout Post Office

North Stradbroke Island

4183

ph. 07 34098523
